
RESOLUTION NO. 22-20

A RESOLUTION AMENDING RESOLUTION 14-20 REGARDING TELEPHONE AND
ELECTRONIC PARTICIPATION IN CITY COUNCIL MEETINGS POLICY

RECITALS:

On March 23, 2020 the City Council adopted Resolution 14-20 and implemented the
Telephone and Electronic Participation in City Council Meetings Policy ("Policy".)

Since March 23rd and in further response to the novel coronavirus (COVID-19)

pandemic, Governor Polis and the Colorado Department of Health and Public
Environment have issued additional Executive and Public Health Orders. Based on,

and because of those orders, and the fact that the COVID-19 health emergency
persists, the City Council by and with this Resolution does revise the Policy concerning
the conduct of its meetings.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF
GRAND JUNCTION:

That paragraph (5) of the Policy shall be revised to eliminate any in person attendance
by members of City Council at City Counci! meetings. The revision is included below.

The revised Policy is and shall become effective for Council meetings on and after May
4, 2020 and shall continue in effect until revised by subsequent resolution of the

Council.

PASSED and ADOPTED this 15th day of April 2020.

-H-<A<c~S^
J. Merrick Taggart

President of the City Council

^ wJ? {J^JL^^
WinkelmannWand a

City Clerk

(5) Electronic Participation by a Councilmember(s) shall be counted toward the
establishment of a quorum for conducting business of the City Council. During the
pandemic, physical presence of a quorum is not required; all members of City Council

may participate in meetings electronically.


